
 

 

Kansas State University Faculty Senate 
Faculty Affairs Committee 

Minutes 
April 21, 2020; 3:30 pm 

Via Zoom 
 
 

 
❖ Call to Order Faculty Affairs  

Meeting called to order  
 
❖ Approve Minutes 

➢ Minutes of April 7, 2020 approved.  
 

❖ Old and Continuing Business 
 
➢ On-Line TEVAL 

Concerns: Impact for faculty on their annual evaluations and/or P/T packet if don’t submit the TEVAL.   What 
department heads will use as their guiding standards? 

 
Provost announced the decision to extend the tenure clock by one year for probationary tenure-track faculty 
due to the impact of pandemic. Faculty have been facing, and will continue to face, challenges with the shift to 
remote teaching. Such challenges could likely impact faculty’s TEVALs. Thus, Faculty Affairs Committee supports 
the notion that, for future evaluations such as annual reviews, reappointment, or promotion and tenure, 
department heads, deans, and faculty involved in decision-making should allow an option for faculty to opt-in 
for the inclusion of TEVAL scores during the pandemic period. 
 

 
❖ From Committee Members 

No Report 
 
❖ Adjourn 

Meeting Adjourned 
 

❖ Next meeting: May 19th via zoom  


